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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSMakeItCount Award
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff and community members dedicating themselves totally to education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2016-17 school year is #HCSMakeItCount and the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize a HCS student & staff member and a member of the Hardin County community at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSMakeItCount Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a special meeting on May 18, 2017, does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSMakeItCount Award for May 2017:

· Coda King, a second grader at Creekside Elementary, has worked hard to overcome various obstacles in his young life.  He arrived at the home of Rudy and Andrea Garcia behind in his studies and had several mountains to climb – mountains thought to be unsurmountable by most people.  Before arriving at the Garcia’s, his home life was full of unspeakable things.  When he arrived, he actually thought the school year ended at Winter Break.  But, with the help of the teachers listed below (Ms. Gore and Ms. Hall), Coda is extremely close to being where he needs to be academically.  Coda has worked hard to overcome the odds and is winning.
· Shelley Gore, a second grade teacher at Creekside Elementary School, and Rena Hall, a special education teacher at Creekside, have helped Coda on his wonderful journey of success.  Mr. Garcia shared in an email to Mrs. Morgan that Mrs. Gore and Mrs. Hall truly saved Coda’s life.  He calls the fruits of their relentless dedication to Coda miraculous and phenomenal.  The work that Mrs. Gore and Mrs. Hall is a testament to their unyielding drive to truly help every child succeed.  Coda is where he needs to be because of Shelley Gore and Rena Hall.  
· Justin Pawley has earned the title of “coach” at Central Hardin High School.  He has served Bruin student-athletes for more than 20 years.  He started as a Central Hardin student and has continued his dedicated service through his adult life.  Justin has been involved with the Boys soccer and Boys Basketball programs since his time as a student.  Coach Pawley shows his dedication to the program by being present at all practices, summer games, regular season games, booster meetings and many other events that surround Bruin athletics.  Coach Pawley shows his love for Central Hardin athletics and for the students by serving as a mentor, encourager and friend.  He listens to them when they need a shoulder and helps them to stay on course to success.  He helps them understand what it means to have pride and what it means to truly believe in a cause.  CHHS Boys Basketball Coach Matt Nickell says that Justin is “a true believer in what we are doing at Central Hardin.  He is our biggest supporter!”  Coach Nickell says that he has a personal connection to Justin.  Justin’s first years with the team were Matt’s last years as a player.  “Now I get to work alongside Justin,” Coach Nickell says.  “His longevity, selflessness and loyalty to his many relationships are what make Justin such a role model for our students.  We are a better program because of Justin Pawley. I’m proud to be his co-worker and friend.  He is a true Bruin.”
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